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Friday, April 07, 2017.

Dear Crystal View Families,
We are excited to announce that Crystal View School has been selected as one of the tour stops for Fred Fox’s visit to Victoria next week! Fred Fox is the older brother of Canadian hero, Terry Fox. Fred will be speaking at our school on Tuesday, April 11th from 9:30-9:45. Parents are welcome and encouraged to attend this special event. 

Next week is the 37th anniversary of the start of Terry’s Marathon of Hope. Fred Fox is coming to Victoria to honour this important anniversary and to officially open the new Terry Fox exhibit at the Royal BC Museum.   
At CV next Tuesday, we will be wearing our Terry Fox t-shirts, our Canadian colours and showing our support for Terry Fox’s legacy and the tremendous work of the Terry Fox Foundation. We hope you can join us for this short, inspirational visit from Fred Fox!

Next Wednesday April 12th is a 3 hour early dismissal day across the District to accommodate parent-teacher interviews. Students will be dismissed at 11:30. At CV, we held interviews on March 1st, prior to issuing the second term report cards. Next Thursday, April 13th is a Professional Day for teachers. 

Please take a few moments to note the dates on the calendar. There have been some changes and additions since the March newsletter.   

Sincerely,

Mrs. Karen Sjerven

Principal

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE 

Tuesday, April 11th- 9:30-9:45 “CV Welcomes Fred Fox!”  (Please join us)

Wednesday, April 12th – District-wide 3 hour early dismissal @ 11:30
Thursday, April 13th – Pro D Day
Friday, April 14th- Good Friday/No School
Monday, April 17th- Easter Monday/ No School

Tuesday, April 18th-  Popcorn Sale; Parent Presentation at David Cameron on Internet Safety with Brandon Laur@ 7:00 pm
Wednesday, April 19th- Internet Safety presentation at CV for Gr. 5’s at CV;
Crosss Country @ 3:30 at JDF
Thursday, April 20th- Whole School and Class Photos

Friday, April 21st – Mt. Selesse Middle School Band performance at 9:00am 

Wednesday, April 26th – Cross Country Meet @ 3:30 @ JDF
Thursday, April 27th- PAC Family Dance- “Superheros and Princesses” theme
Friday, April 28th – Jump Rope for Heart Event 1:30-2:00
Saturday, April 29th –  CV Bottle Drive (GR.5)
Tuesday, May 2nd- Freezie Sale

Wednesday, May 3rd – Girls’ Soccer Jamboree @ Westhills

Thursday, May 4th- Aboriginal Celebration at CV; Boys’ Soccer Jamboree @ Westhills
Tuesday, May 9th – Provincial Election Polling Station at CV

Tuesday, May 16th- Freezie Sale

Wednesday, May 17th- Spring Musical Showcase at CV at 1:00pm (Parents Welcome)
Tuesday, May 30th – Freezie Sale

Wednesday, May 31st – New Kindergarten Orientation (am) 

Friday, June 2nd- District Track Meet

Thursday, June 8th- PAC Family BBQ
Monday, June 19th – Whole School Beach Day at Witty’s
Wednesday, June 21st- Thursday June 22nd- Gr. 5 to Camp Thunderbird

Monday, June 26th- Gr. 5 Farewell Assembly @ 1:00

Tuesday, June 27th- Whole School Celebration Assembly @ 1:00

Thursday, June 29th- Last Day of School for Students

FAREWELL MS. NIESSEN
Congratulations to Ms. Megan Niessen as she completes her final practicum with Division 5. The students in Ms. Bright’s class will miss her! We wish Ms. Niessen all the best as she begins an exciting career in teaching. We hope she will be back at CV one day too! Best wishes, Megan.

WELCOME MS. RALPH
We are excited to have Ms. Jamie Ralph back at CV for the next 6 weeks as a Learning Support teacher. Many primary students remember Ms. Ralph from her days in Mrs. Weiss’ classroom when Ms. Ralph was a practicum student! We’re so happy you are here, Jamie! 
TRANSITION TO MIDDLE SCHOOL
At this time of year, our Grade 5 students and their families are having their first opportunities to visit Middle Schools and take short tours. Last week, evening meetings were held at both Dunsmuir and Spencer. On Monday, the Grade 5’s at CV will have a visit from some Dunsmuir staff and administration who will spend an hour at our school, explaining the look of Grade 6 and answering questions. We will have similar visits arranged with Spencer and John Stubbs in the coming weeks. These are exciting days!

GLOBAL CITIZENS AT WORK!

Many of our Intermediate students are learning about Global Issues as part of their curriculum. Students are discovering that they have agency and can make a difference. Throughout the final term, groups of Intermediate children will be undertaking fundraising initiatives to support worthy causes that they feel passionately about. We would like to support this learning process. 
An important message we are giving to children on the announcements is that there will be several opportunities for these events before year end. If students bring money to purchase baking and it is sold out, for example, there will be another chance at another time. Thanks, parents for your 
help with this message and for your understanding of this student-led process! 
PAC FAMILY DANCE – APRIL 27th @ 5:30

“Super Heroes and Princesses” 

The posters are up in the hallways! It’s time for the PAC family dance. Come in your costume! Tickets are $4 for adults and $2 for kids. Refreshments are available at the dance (Pizza, baking, etc.) See you there! 
 “SPRING MUSIC SHOWCASE” – May 17th @ 1:00 

Join us in celebrating the musical talents of the CV kids! Ms. Fiorin will be leading all the classes in a presentation to celebrate the learning that has been happening in the music room this year. Parents are welcome to attend!
 NEWS FROM MRS. SEGATO
We were very happy to learn that Matteo’s brain tumour was able to be removed during his recent surgery. At last report, Matteo was resting and recovering at Ronald McDonald House. Thanks for the ongoing support from the CV school community! 
